
 

 

 

 

 

 

July 9, 2020 

 

Dear Lions Gate Community Members, 

I am pleased to inform you that as of today, Lions Gate is COVID-19 
FREE!   Also, I want to express my gratitude to all our medical and 
clinical team members, all our employees, and all residents and family 
members for their positive contribution to the success of flattening the 
curve.  It is because of everyone’s continued diligence in following the 
protocols that have been implemented over the past several months 
that led to this achievement. 
  
Although this is positive news, we all need to be extremely cautious and 
not let our guard down.  We need to continue to follow the protocols, 
including wearing masks properly in which your mouth and nose are 
covered; we need to continue to social distance at least 6 feet apart; and 
we need to continue to wash our hands and use hand sanitizer 
throughout the day.  As we continue to hear from the CDC, the NJ 
Department of Health, and local government agencies, the virus is 
expected to continue to spread and there are predictions for a second 
wave in the fall. 
 
Please be assured that Lions Gate continues to be proactive and is 
looking towards the future by continuing to purchase personal 
protective equipment (PPE), installing electronic 
screening/temperature kiosks, and continuing the electromagnetic 
cleaning throughout the community, etc.  Also, we continue to follow all 
guidelines and executive orders for indoor and outdoor protocols for 
visitation, social distancing, and wearing of masks.   



  

 
It is important that as a community, including residents, employees, and 
families, we all follow the protocols set in place in an effort to reduce the 
risk of COVID-19. 
 
We thank you for your continued cooperation and support and 
appreciate your partnership during these challenging times.  If you have 
any questions, please call the HOTLINE at 856-679-4679 or Email @ 
lgadministrator@lionsgateccrc.org.  All messages will be responded to 
within 24 hours. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
Susan Love, M.S., LNHA         
Chief Executive Officer  
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